
Capron Elementary School ~ 200 N. Wooster Street, Capron, IL 61012 ~ (815) 569-2314 

September 2021 

Sept 3 Picture Day 

Sept 6 No School 

Sept 13-17Spirit 
Week 

Sept 15 Late Start   
9:30am 

Sept 17 Homecom-
ing Game 

Sept 21School Board 
Mtg at the District 
Office @ 6:30 

Sept 24 Fun Run 

 

Capron School 
Newsletter 

Miss Helland– Kindergarten Aide      Mrs.Sunden– cook 

Mrs. McCollum– Special Ed Aide              Mrs. Koch—Pre-K Aide 

Keep in Touch 
We want to stay connected with everyone and social media is 
a great way to share what is happening at Capron. Please 
“Like” our Facebook page—”Capron Elementary School”, and 
bookmark our website: 

http://www.nbcusd.org/schools/capron-elementary/  

Parents & Guardians: All kindergarten students will 
be screened during the week of September 13 by the 
speech/language pathologist. The screening will be used to de-
termine appropriate speech and language development.  If 
you do not wish to have your child screened, please contact 
the school speech/language pathologist by Tuesday, Sept. 7. 
Contact information: 815-765-9783 or ebarron@nbcusd.org  

http://www.nbcusd.org/schools/capron-elementary/
mailto:ebarron@nbcusd.org


Student attendance is very important  

If a student will be absent or tardy for any reason, please call the school at 815-569-2314. 
You may call and leave a message at any time. Any student that arrives later than 7:55 
am will need to go to the office for a Tardy slip.  

Chronic attendance issues (absences and/or tardies) will be referred to the principal and  
the Regional Attendance Cooperative. 

Help your student be successful by attending school. Students miss out on academic  
instruction when they arrive late to school. Instruction begins daily at 8:00 a.m.  

Transportation  
Safety first...  

All transportation changes 
must be submitted in writing 
to the Transportation office.  

Art Room News 
 
Welcome back Capron Clipper 
Artists! In the month of  
September we will be focusing 
on apple themed art projects. We will  
continue to learn about the Elements of Art 
and incorporate them into our artwork.   

PHYSICAL EDUCATION CLASS 
This year PE is starting back in person, but masks will be 
required while we are inside. However, while outside and 
socially distanced we will be able to take our masks down. 
Because of this, we will be trying to get outside as much as 
possible unless it is raining or very hot.  

Remember, while we may not be in the gym we still need 
to be ready for class so please make sure that we are 
wearing proper footwear!  I know sandals and flip flops are 
comfortable, but they can be unsafe while we are running 
around or kicking balls outside so please pack a regular 
pair of shoes and socks in your backpack to change into.   
If you brought special shoes to school that are just for the 
gym please do not change into those for outside PE as they 
can get wet/dirty during playing outside.   

I'll see everyone outside for some four square and soccer 
over the next few weeks! 

- Mr. Conkling 



Capron Recognizes Positive Behavior  
* Respectful * Responsible * Safe  

Capron supports the success of ALL students. Effective classroom management and pre-
ventive school discipline are essential to support teaching and learning. We encourage 
families to be active participants in our process. All of our school expectations can be 

practiced at home. It is easy to find ways to be respectful, responsible and safe at home 
and in the community. Saying "thank you" to the waitress is a way of being respectful. 
Brushing your teeth in the morning is a way of being responsible. Wearing our seatbelts 

is a way to be safe. Encourage your child to be respectful, responsible and safe in all 
walks of life. 

Helping your child to be successful at school!  
Develop a partnership with your child’s teacher and school staff 
·       Meet your child’s teacher 
·       Get to know who’s at your child’s school 
·       Attend parent-teacher conferences and keep in touch with the teacher 
Support your child academically 
·       Make sure that your child gets homework done 
·       Find homework help for your child if needed 
·       Help your child prepare for tests 
Get involved with your child’s school 
·       Learn what the school offers 
·       Volunteer at your child’s school and/or join your schools PTO 
Get informed and be an advocate for your child 
·       Don’t be afraid to ask questions 
·       Let the school know your concerns 
Support your child’s learning at home 
·       Demonstrate a positive attitude about education 
·       Encourage your child to read; use the library 
·       Talk to your child 
·        Encourage your child to be responsible and work independently 



Please remember if your child has a fever, they must remain fever free for 24 hours 
without the use of medication before they can return to school. Please do not medi-
cate your child and send them to school if they have a fever. The same rule applies to 
diarrhea and/or vomiting. This is to help prevent the spread of illness to other stu-
dents and staff. This district policy will be strictly enforced. Remember the key to stay-
ing germ free is washing your hands frequently, covering coughs and sneezes, staying 
home when you or your child are ill .   

*** Note: If your child is absent four days or more due to a medical reason, it will be required that a  
doctor's note to return to school must be turned into the office as soon as the student returns. If your 
child comes to school without the Dr., the child will be sent home. 

NEWS FROM THE NURSE  
Vision and Hearing Screening are com-
pleted every school year by a State Certi-
fied Technician. If, for any reason, you do 
not want your student screened, please 
put your request in writing and send to 
your school nurse by September 15, 2021. The request must include the name of the 
student and the current date. It must also be signed by the student’s guardian.  

If your child or anyone living in your home has a new cough, runny nose, nausea, 
vomiting, diarrhea , shortness of breath, fever, loss of taste or smell, or unexplained  
fatigue/week. Please keep all students home and consult with the school nurse. 

Student of the Month 
 

We will begin posting the Student of the Month recipients in our next newsletter.  Here 
are a few tips to encourage your child to earn this prestigious honor: 

• Be at school everyday and on time. 

• Be prepared with learning supplies and daily homework. 

• Listen to the teacher and participate in class discussions and activities. 

• Be respectful to classmates and staff. 

• Follow classroom and school rules. 

• Try your best each and every day. 

All of our Capron Clippers have the potential to be Student of the Month.   

Remind students to follow these suggestions and always try his or her best! 



North Boone Homecoming Week will be September 13-17th  
SPIRIT WEEK September 13th-September 17th Dress Up Days will be  

announced soon.  A letter will come home announcing the days.  

Thursday, September 16th the homecoming 
parade will begin approximately 4:15 from Capron Lions Park.  

Then, will proceed through Poplar Grove.  






